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Comments for Public Posting: Rental protections has been essential for many families during the
pandemic and saved them from homelessness and being on the
streets. Landlords are already waiting for the protections to end so
they can maximize their profits and take families out of their
rental units. Landlords have received money from PPP and EIDL
yet their greed has no end in sight. Please save people from
homelessness and protect them from being in the streets. Thank
you



